	Development Management Team,
London Borough of Camden,

Town Hall Extension,

Argyle Street,

London WC1 8ND


	Swain’s Lane R&NW Association,

C/o 28 Swain’s Lane,

London N66QR 

	
	27 March, 2015


Dear Sir,
Objection to Application 2014/7171/P

This application seeks approval for a terrace on the second floor of the new extension to this building. 
The Swains Lane R&NW Association has a number of objections to such a terrace. First, relevant elevations appear inaccurate in respect of the height of the walls, which need to be at least 1,100 mm.

When an earlier application to extend this building was turned down on appeal (Ref APP/X5210/A/10/2137283), the Inspector accepted the concerns of the objectors regarding the excessive bulk of the building and emphasised the importance of the space between the proposed extension and the adjoining building to the East.. Having accepted the views of the Inspector in the revised proposals, the owner is now seeking, effectively, to increase the bulk of the building once more. 
In addition, the terrace will be very close to the third floor flats of St Alban’s Villas and will overlook the garden used by the elderly residents of the adapted ground floor flats. The Council has recently spend a significant sum to enable the elderly to enjoy this space. This quiet enjoyment would also be affected by residents of this second floor flats having parties and drinking on such a terrace, as has already been witnessed. Indeed, Camden planning officers recognised this in determining the boundaries of the terrace on the top floor. 
Attention is also drawn to elevation drawings which show the flat roof area at the North East Corner as a terrace. This is misleading. Although, there is a door onto this outside area, it has never been used as a terrace but rather for placing planters, set below a low wall, containing overhanging plants for decorative purposes.  The application does not seek planning permission for a useable terrace at first floor level. The North Existing Elevation Drawing (15HR/E/003) and the Proposed North Elevation Drawing (15HR/P/005) are identical as to the height of the wall. However, if the first floor was to be used as a terrace it would require a wall or railings of at least 1100cm. This is the line shown on the scanned version. 

In order to further confuse, tall planters have been placed on the coping of the existing wall to suggest this is the original height, which it is not.

Given the planters on the coping are above a busy pedestrian thoroughfare, the placement of these planters is extremely dangerous. 
For the reasons above the Swain’s Lane R&NW Association objects to this Application.
Yours sincerely,

John M Slater
Michael Zagor

John M Slater
Michael Zagor

Co-Chairmen, Swain’s Lane R&NW Association

